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the last year, the invasive Indo-Pacific Amphibian,
Batrachochytrium dendrobatidis (Bd), has caused the
extinctions of at least five species of amphibians around
the globe, with some parts of the world experiencing a
wave of extinctions nearly equal to that of the rapidonset mass extinctions witnessed during the extinction
event at the end of the Paleogene epoch. A paper
published this week in Science summarizes the findings
of some of the most comprehensive genetic research
conducted to date with regard to the prevalence of Bd in
affected areas, and paints a troubling picture of the state
of amphibian populations in the face of Bd’s
devastations. Bd is an exceedingly simple organism,
holding a minimum of seven genes with notable levels of
horizontal transmission. It exploits the symbiotic
relationship that most amphibians hold with their skin
communities of micro- and macro-organisms to cause
mass-scale amphibian deaths, and spread to new regions
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through the movement of individuals. Because it’s a
fungal pathogen, the infected individuals are unable to
fight off the infection, and succumb to an eventual death
by the tens of thousands, or even millions. The last 12
months has seen a flurry of research confirming the
existence of an amphibian crisis in the form of mass
extinction in the Western Hemisphere. Countries such as
Panama, Colombia, Ecuador, Peru, and Brazil have seen
species disappear, sometimes within months. The fungus
has also hit the species that survive its effects in the
form of extreme malnutrition, and at least two other
extinctions are confirmed and under review by
international authorities. In an effort to develop proper
solutions for these threats, researchers have been
turning their attention towards finding a way to use
genetics to keep a close eye on amphibian populations.
The foremost research project to use genetics to monitor
amphibian health has been that of Germany’s Leibniz
Institute of Freshwater Ecology and Inland Fisheries
(IGB), with a focus on amphibians in Germany. To do so,
the IGB, along with several other international research
organizations, has turned to a group of common frogs
(Rana temporaria), which are ubiquitous in Europe, and
found all over the world. A team of researchers from
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